CBR

MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING
BETWEEN THE
U. S. POSTAL SERVICE
AND THE
AMERICAN POSTAL WORKERS UNION, AFL-C10
CLERK CRAFT

The basic window clerk training program will be implemented
in the following manner:

1. The program will be implemented not later than Octo-
ber 31, 1978, in all applicable offices. All senior. bidders
who meet the criteria for training will be placed in the
training program.

2. Trainees will take the final examination at the end of
the deferment period; however, the examination will not
be used for qualification decisions until. it has been
properly validated.

3. Upon completion of the examination validation, the
qualifying process will be put into effect after the Union
has had the opportunity to review and evaiuate the re-
sults of validation. Thereafter, the test will be used to
denote successful completion of the training.

4. Any employee who leaves the training program for any
reason will be returned to his/her former assignment.

Similar but abbreviated training programs will be developed
for level 6 window positions and positions in small offices
and implemented as in 1-4 above by January 1979.

The Self-Service Postal Unit Technician training and quali-
fication programs will be impiemented immediately using
existing training and examination materials.

The training programs for Mailing Requirements Clerks, Mail
Clerks and Bulk Mail Technicians have been impiemented.
Items 2-4 apply for these positions.

Date: July 20, 1978

WALTER E. CROWE (S) JOHN A. MORGEN (8)
Chief Spokesman, Clerk Craft Chief Spokesman, Clerk Craft
United States Postal Service American Postal Workers

Union, AFL-CIO
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